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                                 Fire Chief Report 

February 11, 2019 

 

1. The District ran a total of 34 calls for the month of January 2019 

 
 

MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 7 20.59% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 19 55.88% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 1 2.94% 

Service Call 2 5.88% 

Good Intent Call 4 11.76% 

False Alarm & False Call 1 2.94% 

TOTAL 34 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. SOG’s & SOP’s – This is an ongoing project.  

b. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

c. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – Work in progress 

 

3. I did submit a Grant to SDAO for a 50/50 match for video surveillance system for the 

Fire Station. Total cost is $4385.00. We were notified last week that the District has 

been awarded and we have until June 2019 to have completed the project. Working 

on. 

 

4. We will be ordering new Helmets by the end of the month for everyone, as the 

current ones have reached the end of their lifespan. The cost is about $12,000. They 

are here and in-service. 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


 

5. There are several other grants coming up, (Homeland Security, USDA, and the 

SAFER Act). We will be looking at these and see want fits into the supporting the 

district. Working with Yamhill PD and Dundee Fire on the Homeland Security Grant 

for new Mobile Tri-Band radios. Murray Paolo is helping write this grant. There is a 

10% match if awarded. Cost about $7,500. 

 

6. On October 17, 2018 I met with ISO regarding the District’s ISO rating. It was a 

positive meeting and a good chance that we can improve the District’s overall rating. 

Working on the paperwork and items that we need to perform and document. Hoping 

to have this complete by the end of the year. Still working on this, have gathered a lot 

of the information from the other districts. 

 

7. We did submit the AFG for new Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus. That grant is 

around $200,000 with the district having to pay 5% or $10,000 if we are awarded. We 

will not find out until sometime next year (around summer time). The cost to the 

district to have the grant written was $750.00. - Waiting 

 

8. Services for Cliff Jensen were January 18, 2019 at 10:00 at the Yamhill LDS Church. 

25 of Yamhill’s Volunteers were present at that service. Lots of very nice comments 

from the community and those that attended. 

 

9. The new Extrication Tools are here and in-service. 

 

      10.      My hours for the month of January; 

District Work                    232.5 hours 

Calls          29.04 hours 

Drills                   8.00 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                     11 hours 

                  Total               280.54 hours 


